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Reported to Joint-Committee on Quality Assurance:  April 15, 2015 

Program description 
 

This academic program, approved by Senate in 1968, consisted primarily of a mix of selected 
courses that had an international component from three major departments, Economics, 
History, and Political Science, but also included courses from other social sciences 
departments that also had an international component. The program was revised in 1999, 
introducing a more structured and interdisciplinary approach based on required courses 
defined and controlled by the International Studies Program. In 2006, the Senate of York 
University approved the transformation of the International Studies Program into a 
Department of International Studies (DIS). In September 2011, the Department reexamined its 
academic program and introduced the concept of three thematic pillars that touch on 
fundamental issues in international society, but also strengthen the program’s 
interdisciplinary approach and identity. 

 
Program Accepts 2013 Enrolments FFTES 2013 Degrees Awarded 2013 
International Studies 114 260 61 

 
 Reviewers: 

 
Dr. Claire Turenne Sjolander, Professor, School of Political Studies and Vice-Dean, Graduate Studies,   Faculty of 
Social Sciences, University of Ottawa  
Dr. Ann M. Hutchison, Associate Professor, Department of English, Glendon College, York  University 

 
Site Visit: November 20, 2012 
 
The site visit consisted of meetings with senior academic leadership at York University, including 
Rhonda Lenton, Vice Provost Academic, Kenneth McRoberts, Principal of Glendon College,Christina 
Clark-Kazak, Acting Chairperson, International Studies, Glendon College, and Stanislav Kirschbaum, 
Chairperson (on leave), Department of International Studies, Glendon College.  The reviewers also 
met with faculty, students and staff from the Department.   

 
Outcome: The Joint-Committee on Quality Assurance asked that the Decanal Implantation 
plan be updated and expanded. Follow-up report was finalized in Autumn 2014.  Final 
Assessment Report accepted in April 2015.  The 18-month follow-up report due in October 
2016. 
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Summary 
 
The International Studies program, the annual student symposium, the student-run Glendon 
Journal of International Studies and internship and/or thesis option provide attractive 
opportunities to students. The program demonstrates its commitment to ongoing 
improvement. It has identified further enhancements that have been endorsed by the 
consultants and encouraged by the Principal. Among the plans already begun is a review of 
course offerings that may satisfy the “courses outside of the major” requirement.  This has 
resulted in an increase of major courses available in French and in English.  A tenure track 
appointment has been authorized. The program is also focused on student success in the areas 
of experiential education, student completion times and student success in entering graduate 
programs.   
  

Alice J Pitt, Vice-Provost Academic 
April 2015 
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